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The objectives of this conference call were:

1.
Present the HRR findings for Castner Range Munitions Response Site (MRS).

2.
Present the conceptual site model.

3.
Present data gaps.

4.
Determine stakeholder (regulator) requirements to address Castner Range; and,

5.
Determine the next steps for Castner Range.

The HRR identified six (6) munition response sites at Fort Bliss. The HRR considered only Castner Range eligible as an MRS. The participants agreed with that designation. However, the participants also agreed that the site, Castner Range-XD, should not be indicated as ‘Response Action Complete’ but more appropriately should be identified as a Formerly Used Defense Site (FUDS).  The HRR indicated the latter property, underwent a munitions clearance in the 1970's, and apparently was transferred to the City of El Paso prior to 1986. The Army indicated they would follow up to fill in  data gaps in the HRR regarding the Castner Range-XD site (e.g., date of transfer to City of El Paso, results of the UXB 1997 investigation for Area 1 which is located on the Castner Ranger-XD property, etc.)
Fort Bliss indicated that areas of Castner Range previously selected for investigations and clearance actions were based on highest risk of potential exposure (e.g., areas frequently used by trespassers (hikers)). Fort Bliss indicated that despite their efforts to prevent trespassing, through actions such as posting warning signs, placement of fencing along some of the range perimeter, and patrolling, trespassing was still a common occurrence, especially in the areas where private housing developments bordered the range, and along the Trans Mountain Highway.  

The participants agreed with the conceptual site model, which indicated potential exposures of munitions and explosives of concern (MEC) to receptors (installation personnel, trespassers, landowners/visitors), through a number of pathways.

TCEQ and EPA agreed with the Army recommendation that Castner Range requires further characterization through a Remedial Investigation/ Feasibility Study (RI/FS).  However, the meeting participants also agreed that the SI report should include a recommendation for an ‘Immediate Response’, that will result in Fort Bliss taking additional measures to further prevent/limit trespassing (e.g., erecting fences, posting signs, etc. at known trespasser access points along the North and Southern perimeters adjacent to private development). Fort Bliss will identify and provide these locations to e2M.  The draft SI report should include details (maps, implementation schedule, etc.) on the proposed ‘Immediate Response’ measures. We also agreed that the final HRR could be combined with the Site Inspection Report since there was already adequate site data from previous investigations to complete the SI phase, including developing a preliminary MMRP prioritization protocol score.  In response to a EPA and TCEQ concern on whether additional media sampling could result in a higher score, and therefore higher prioritization, the Army responded that given the current high risk of exposure due to MEC, it was very remote that soil sampling for munition constituents (MC) in the SI phase would raise the prioritization score above the MEC based score.  The Army schedule calls for the draft HRR/SI report to be prepared by the end of August 2006.
Allan Posnick 
cc:
Waste Program Manager, TCEQ Region 6, El Paso


